
    
 
 
 

New York, 27 August 2024 

 

 

Preparatory Process for the Summit of the Future 

 

Excellency,  

Dear Colleagues, 

I am writing you in my capacity as Co-Facilitator for the preparatory process for the Summit of the 

Future. This letter is also on behalf of my fellow Co-Facilitator, Ambassador Antje Leendertse, 

Permanent Representative of Germany to the United Nations.   

With less than a month remaining until the Summit of the Future, and only a few days left in this 

General Assembly session, we are pleased to share with you the enclosed draft (Rev. 3) of the Pact for 

the Future.  

Our journey towards the Summit of the Future began with our appointment as Co-Facilitators more 

than a year and a half ago. Our work has been



We count on all delegations to approach this text in the spirit of flexibility and compromise, recalling 

that the purpose of this Summit was to reinvigorate and restore trust in multilateralism. We have come 

a long way together over the past year and we are confident that together we can collectively reach 

our goal in advance of the Summit.   

We are 


